
OLA Legislative Committee

February 1, 2010- 1:00-3:00

Meeting Notes

Present: Diedre Conkling, Jim Scheppke, Pat Duke, Nan Heim, Janet Webster, Rob Everett, Abigail Elder,  Connie Anderson-Cohoon, George Bell,, Aletha Bonebrake, Deb Dancik, Kate Gronemyer, Jim Tindall

1. Old Actions Items:

a. Post link to Identity Theft page and do revisions –  Janet will put a piece in the next OLA Hotline and Libs-Or about it.

b. Revise 2009 Public Library Management Report – Jim S brought some new figures about Jackson County. We discussed these under the State Librarian’s report.  Janet will incorporate and post the 2009 report.

c. Get press release and letter to the editor on 66 & 67 out. - George did a great job with this.  Both were sent out via MemberClicks to the OLA members.

d. Get more advice on PAC/OLA relationship. - Nan is working on this. 

e. Write up tips for successful campaigns. Pat is taking the lead with Aletha, Sara and Nan on a draft. 

2. State Librarian’s Report

· Jim S distributed some results from the latest (2008/2009) survey of public libraries in Oregon. Libraries were asked about speed of broadband access.  The Gates Foundation has a standard of 1.5 Mbps. 41% of Oregon libraries are below this standard.
· He also handed out a summary of statistics on Jackson County from the latest survey data.  We reviewed carefully and realized that he should be comparing FY2006 (the last complete year under public management) with FY2009 (the first complete year with LSSI). Those revised numbers will be used in the 2009 update to Public Library Management in Oregon. The trends are mixed with circulation being down 2% but children’s program attendance up 3%.  This in light of significant shifts in personnel allocation. 
· Jim is going to Josephine County in a few weeks to work with the non-profit there on strategies to garner public funding.  They are looking at a district election in 2012.  Hood River is doing a district election this spring.
· The Benchmark 38 Committee reviewed the latest data to find that 78% of Oregonians have adequate library services, 22% are unserved/under-served.  There was a shift to more under-served by how the CCRLs rural users were counted. This will improve next year as districts in Clackamas and Malheur counties come fully into being.  The Committee is pursuing two ideas to tackle the unserved problem.  The first is targeted grant program that encourage public libraries in neighboring areas to extend services through pilot programs.  The second is improved marketing of service  that are accessible to the under-served and unserved including L-Net and the statewide databases. 
· TBABS is reviving its legislative proposal to pay for Newsline with funds from the PUC.  This (SB849) passed out of committee last session but died in Ways & Means.
· ALA Library Advocacy Day will be June 29th, the Tuesday of the ALA Conference. The State Library will make appointments as usual.  Jim thinks the delegation will be Ruth Murray (OASL), Carol DInges (OASL), Rob Everett, Deb Dancik, Sarah Charlton.  Kate is willing to part of it and Janet might go.  We need to promote to OLA members who may be attending.  THe rally is at 11 am and the registration is online.  Issues will probably be SKILLS, open access and LSTA funding.  Diedre will send out regular reminders about the rally.
3. AG’s Government Transparency Initiative hearings 

· No news on this front.
4. Update on Broadband Advisory Committee 

· Aletha reported that the first meeting took place in late January.  She’ll share the data the State Library collected with Ted Ferioli and keep us posted.
5. SKILLS Act overview 

· Susan was able to attend, but it is not looking hopeful for funding.  Janet will ask OASL if they are pursuing getting co-sponsors. It’s H.R.3928.  We then discussed progress on implementation of HB2586.  It seems that the writing of the OARs has bogged down a bit at ODE and there’s been no statewide communication with school librarians.  Jim T suggested that people could share local materials on the OASL list.  Janet will talk to the OASL leadership to see where they are.  Abigail will touch bases with the OASL/OLA Joint Committee.
6. Open Access and comments to the Office of Science and Technology

· Deb gave an overview of open access.  The call for comments by the White House Office of Science and Technology Policy ended January 27th.  OSU Libraries responded as did the Oberlin Group os which Reed and Willamette are members.  There is the possibility of en Executive Order expanding the NIH Mandate to other federal agencies and their research funding. Deb shared a first draft of an issue brief.  It’s a great start.  The audience is OLA members and thee legislators.  It needs to have some tie to public libraries and include an Oregon slant.  We’ll send Deb comments and she’ll contact Faye Chadwell about the public library angle. 
7. Lobbyist’s Report 

· The Legislature is in special session.  All are waiting for the next economic forecast that is anticipated to be $80 to $200 million short. The public employees are getting  payback bill for their work on Measures 66 and 67.  It will probably address unionization of non-profits who supply state funded services.  THe Alternative Energy tax break is being scrutinized.  All legislators have one bill to sponsor while committees can do unlimited ones.  Nothing so far that directly affects libraries.  They are discussion possible annual session.  Nan is supportive if the there is a focus on the budget and not everyone being issue based.  There is talk of kicker reform but it may be difficult to reach agreement.  
· Deb mentioned hearing the Chief Justice at the Salem City Club mention funding and how to streamline services.  She’ll find the information and send to Nan as it may affect the county law libraries.
· Diedre created a simple People for Oregon Libraries website.
8. Other Business

· Diedre mentioned that ALA was calling for input on the Jobs for Mainstreet Act.  According to the State Library figures, public libraries in the state have gained positions.  Diedre will respond to ALA.
9. New Action items

a. Inform OLA members about the guidelines on Identity Theft  - Janet.

b. Revise 2009 Public Library Management Report – Janet Get more advice on PAC/OLA relationship. - Nan is working on this. 

c. Write up tips for successful campaigns. Pat is taking the lead with Aletha, Sara and Nan on a draft. 

d. Remind OLA members about the June 29th rally in Washington , D.C. - Diedre

e. Monitor Broadband Committee - Aletha will send State Library stats on broadband to Ted Ferioli. 

f. Follow-up on HB2586 - Janet will talk to the OASL leadership to see where they are.  Abigail will touch bases with the OASL/OLA Joint Committee.

g. Revise open access issue brief - All will send Deb comments. Deb will contact Faye Chadwell for the public library angle. 

h. Monitor law library funding - Deb will send Nan the information from the Salem City Club. 

i. Respond to ALA call on Jobs for Mainstreet Act. - Diedre
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